The Board of Mayor and Aldermen of the City of Sparta, White County, Tennessee, met in a regular scheduled meeting at the City Hall, at 5:00 PM on the 5th day of July 2018, with Mayor Jeff Young presiding.

Members Present	Members Absent
Vice-Mayor Jim Floyd	
Alderman Chad Griffin	
Alderman Hoyt Jones	
Alderman Jerry Lowery	
Alderman Robert Officer	
Alderman Judy Payne	

Status of other city staff members were:

Chris Dorsey	City Administrator	Present
Tonya R. Tindle	City Recorder	Present
Dillard Quick	Public Works Director	Present
Lynn Omohundro	City Attorney	Present
Jeff Guth	Police Chief	Present
Kirk Young	Fire Chief	Absent
Mike O'Neal	Codes Enforcement	Present

A quorum was present and notice had been previously mailed to all members and the news media. Mayor Young called the meeting to order. Police Chief Guth opened with a prayer by request of the Mayor. Alderman Robert Officer led the Pledge of Allegiance by request of the Mayor.

There was a motion by Alderman Payne with a second by Alderman Lowery to approve the minutes of the June 21, 2018 regular meeting, which had been previously mailed to all board members and read by each member prior to the meeting. All voted "Aye" by voice vote. Motion passed.

There was a motion by Vice-Mayor Floyd with a second by Alderman Payne to approve Ordinance No.18-916 on second and final reading, an ordinance to amend paragraphs 1-105, 1-112 and 1-113 to Title 1, Chapter 1 of the Sparta Municipal Code increasing the pay for the office of Mayor, Vice-Mayor, and Alderman of the City of Sparta, Tennessee. The roll call was as follows:

Mayor Young	Yes
Alderman Floyd	Yes
Alderman Griffin	
Alderman Jones	Yes
Alderman Lowery	No
Alderman Officer	Yes
Alderman Payne	Yes
The motion passed.	

Department heads gave reports.

There was a motion by Alderman Officer with a second by Alderman Jones to approve up to \$25,000.00 to repair the main water line between Church Street intersection and the bridge at S. Carter Street in preparation of the upcoming TDOT paving project on Bockman Way. The roll call was as follows:

Mayor Young	Yes
Alderman Floyd	Yes
Alderman Griffin	Yes
Alderman Jones	Yes
Alderman Lowery	Yes
Alderman Officer	Yes
Alderman Payne	Yes
The motion passed.	

There was a motion by Vice-Mayor Floyd with a second by Alderman Payne to approve the City Recorder's financials. All voted "Aye" by voice vote. Motion passed.

There was a motion by Alderman Griffin with a second by Alderman Jones to approve bid revisions for the purchase of chemicals for the water, wastewater plants and the swimming pool. The low bids of Kemira PAX-XL 8/lb. at .26/lb. from Chem-Trade did not meet specs and the next low bid was Dycho at .339/lb. Chor-Chem and Brenntag will not deliver just one product, so they have declined the bid and the next lowest bid for Muriatic Acid was awarded to Dycho. The roll call was as follows:

Mayor Young	Yes
Alderman Floyd	Yes
Alderman Griffin	Yes
Alderman Jones	Yes
Alderman Lowery	Yes
Alderman Officer	
Alderman Payne	Yes
The motion passed.	

There was a motion by Alderman Officer with a second by Alderman Payne to purchase a new police records management system from the single source Agisent Technologies, Inc. in the amount of \$13,876.00, which was a budgeted item. The roll call was as follows:

Mayor Young	Yes
Alderman Floyd	Yes
Alderman Griffin	
Alderman Jones	Yes
Alderman Lowery	Yes
Alderman Officer	
Alderman Payne	Yes
The motion passed.	

Mayor Jeff Young presented a \$1,200.00 personal check to the Senior Citizens Center as a donation representing the amount of his raise approved by the Mayor and Board of Alderman by Ordinance No. 18-916.

There was a motion by Alderman Griffin with a second by Alderman Lowery to approve placing the donated caboose along the City Cemetery trail walkway. All voted "Aye" by voice vote. Motion passed.

No Citizen comments.

No additional items were discussed.

Read and approved this	day of	, 2018
ATTEST	Jeff Young, Mayor	
Tonya R. Tindle, City Recorder		

There being no further business, there was a motion to adjourn by Alderman Payne with a second by Alderman Jones. All voted "Aye" by voice vote. Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned

at 5:34 P.M.